Minutes for CEPP Meeting March 2, 2009

In attendance: Dan Nathan (Chair), Terry Diggory, Rochelle Calhoun, Claire Solomon ’10, Kyle Nichols, Rik Scarce, Susan Kress, and Bob Turner

Minutes for the February 16 meeting were discussed and approved.

The Dean of Studies, Michael Ennis-McMillan, joined CEPP to discuss Honors Convocation Prizes. He noted that the College is trying to encourage future prizes/awards to be academic opportunity awards to be used for student research rather than cash awards presented to students at the end of their Skidmore career. One department (Geosciences) has converted one of their prizes to an academic opportunity award and three new student awards are academic opportunity awards (American Studies, Italian, and Theater). CEPP discussed how these academic awards would relate to the college-wide student opportunity funds. It was mentioned that the relevant departments would create the award criteria or the donors might possibly stipulate them. CEPP endorsed this concept and decided that there is no need for the DOS to bring similar awards before CEPP for approval. 

CEPP approved the two honors convocation prizes for Environmental Studies, one for the science track and one for the social and cultural perspectives track. 

The timing of the Grade Appeal Policy was briefly discussed. Discussion centered on whether it would be reasonable to have the faculty vote before the April 1 deadline for catalog corrections. CEPP decided that it is premature to present the Grade Appeal Policy to the faculty and that there is no need to expedite the process based on a calendar issue. 

The meeting was adjourned at 10 a.m.

Respectfully submitted by Kyle Nichols.

